

Achieving excellence together

12th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

We are continuing to make plans for contingency arrangements due to the Coronavirus and would like to thank you for your continued support with this difficult and changing situation. The school is following Government advice and we are monitoring the situation closely on a daily basis.

As a precautionary measure, we are putting plans in place for if the school is required to close, following updated advice from the Department of Education. It is important to reiterate that at this stage we have not had any indication that school closures are planned.

However, if the school does close, you will be informed in detail about the specific arrangements, particularly around examinations and attendance. In the event of a school closure, the students will be set work each day via Go 4 Schools and it is very important that:

- The correct email address for parents is held by the school
- Parents and students are able to and have logged on to Go 4 Schools
- The school is aware of students' internet access at home

In order to update our records can you return the reply slip below and contact the school if you have any questions regarding this letter.

Yours sincerely,
Der fill
Mr A Fell
Headteacher
Reply slip
Please complete the following and return to School Reception by Monday 16 th March.
Child's name: Form:
Parents email address:
I confirm that myself and my child are able to access and have logged on to Go 4 Schools and that we have internet access at home
We do not have internet access at home
Signed: (Parent/Carer)
Date:
SAPIENTIA Stonewall SCHOOL

